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       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, June 26, 2008, 6 p.m.

Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower

Attending:  Steve Benowitz, J. Paul Blake, Dave Broom, Dorain Waller, Ron Harris-White and Mary Van Verst

Call to Order

J. Paul called the meeting to order at 6:15 PM.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the April meeting were reviewed and approved.

Introductions & Welcome

J. Paul introduced two new members of the board.  Dorian Waller is a graduate student at the Evergreen State College and joins the board as a student representative.  Ron Harris-White was appointed by J. Paul to fill the position vacated by Nick Peyton.  Ron works in Community Relations Development for Seattle Public Utilities.

President’s Report

· J. Paul read a letter of resignation from Gary Walker.  J. Paul will send a letter of appreciation to Gary for his service to the board and the chapter.

· Ann Tiernan of the Federal Executive Board has graciously agreed to chair the 2008 Career Fair Steering Committee.  The committee will check the availability of the Northwest Rooms at the Seattle Center for an acceptable date between September 9 and November 15.

· J. Paul has been in touch with Bob Denhardt about the possibility of a chapter sponsored event in Seattle.  The focus of this event would be public sector leadership and feature lessons learned from the research behind the Denhardt’s recent book, The Dance of Leadership: The Art of Leading in Business, Government, And Society: Robert B. Denhardt, Janet Vinzant Denhardt.  The board gave approval to move forward on this idea and seek possible co-sponsorship from the Seattle Management Association.

· ASPA national office recently sent a survey to all chapter presidents to solicit their reactions and responses to the new ASPA strategic plan.  J. Paul will respond on behalf of the Evergreen Chapter.

· Ron has been invited to participate on a panel at the Practitioner Conference next month. ASPA and The Public Manager are sponsoring this inaugural practitioner conference in Baltimore, Maryland, July 28-29, 2008. This conference is unique in that it focuses on the needs and interests of public service practitioners at all levels. Tracks will address challenges in performance, accountability, human capital, technology, communication, and governance. The board reaffirmed its approval of supporting Ron’s attendance by providing $400 to help with his costs to attend the conference.

· Ron, SPU Assistant Director Sharon White and Julie Nelson, director, Office of Civil Rights will be part of a small delegation from Seattle (including Mayor Greg Nickels) invited to meet with officials in Miami-Dade county to share information on Seattle’s Race and Social Justice Initiative.  The invitation is a direct result of the successful panel presentation at the ASPA national conference in Dallas.  The delegation will also include chapter member Sharon White (Deputy Director at Seattle Public Utilities) and the director of Seattle’s Office of Civil Rights.

· Dave Broom is serving on the planning committee for next year’s ASPA national conference in Miami.  The planning committee is interested in a US Mayoral panel or plenary session on local efforts to combat climate change.  The City of Seattle is leading the nation in this effort and was recently recognized by the US Conference of Mayor’s.

Secretary/International Coordinator’s Report

· Mary gave an update on the chapter’s MOU with the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association.  She also informed the group of an effort by the ASPA national office to assess the status of ASPA’s many MOUs.  

· The director of the Hyogo Business and Cultural Center will not be leaving his position and is planning to develop more student exchanges with local colleges and universities in the region including South Puget Sound Community College in Olympia.

Treasurer’s Report

· Peggy sent a report on the chapter financial status.  The current fund balance is $13,507.72 including two certificates of deposit for $2,500 each.  There is one outstanding reimbursement expense of $2,305.08.  J. Paul is working with Peggy to take care of this expense.  After reimbursement of this payable, the chapter’s actual net cash balance will be $11,202.64.

Membership Committee Report

· Ron met with Cheryl Simrell King at the Evergreen State College to discuss a number of projects.  The Chapter has been asked to participate in annual picnic, July 21 in Olympia.  The board supported Ron’s suggestion that we use the opportunity to promote student and faculty membership in ASPA.  Dorian will also be involved in planning the event.  The board also recommended supporting the picnic by contributing $100.

· Ron is exploring a possible event at the Evans School to engage students in Seattle’s Climate Action Now initiative.  Climate Action Now seeks to promote citizen engagement in taking steps that help reduce the city’s carbon footprint and combat global warming. Ron also plans to develop an event at Seattle University that will focus on service to the community and inspire students to get involved.

Communications Committee

· Slow but steady progress is being made on the redevelopment of the chapter website.  J. Paul is coordinating this effort with technical assistance from a colleague in his department.

· J. Paul suggested “Cvent” as a possible strategy to help the chapter promote and manage event planning and registration.

Other Business

· J. Paul shared a concept paper on the possibility of an inaugural ball at Union Station in Seattle on January 20, 2009.  This “black tie” event would be an unprecedented undertaking for the chapter and require significant partner participation.  Benefits from the event could support public administration student scholarships at Seattle University, the UW, Evergreen and the John Stanford Public Service Academy at Franklin High School as well as student music programs throughout the Seattle School District.  The event (“Celebration of Hope”) would be non-partisan in nature and J. Paul will check with the ASPA national office about any political sensitivities.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 PM

Respectfully submitted by:

Dave Broom

